
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
Junior Learning Centre Open Night 
On Wednesday night, we held an ñOpen Nightò 
in our newly refurbished Junior Learning Centre. 
The night was primarily for our many Prep    
students and families who have already enrolled 
for 2018. It was an opportunity for these families 
to look at the classrooms now they are finished 
because most of them had a tour of the school in 
Term 1 or Term 2 while the building works were 
still progressing. We also welcomed any new 
enrolment enquiries, not only for Prep next year 
but also for students who will be in Year 1 or 
Year 2 in 2018. We have a limited amount of 
vacancies at these levels as well. We are now 
able to provide our students with a ñstate of the 
artò learning environment, coupled together with 
an outstanding teaching team, to give them the 
best education possible.  
Thank you to all of those families who ventured 
out on such a cold night last Wednesday to 
come and join us in our Junior Learning Centre. 
It was lovely to meet you all once again and we 
look forward to seeing you next term for the Prep 
Transition Program, which begins on Tuesday 
10th October.  
 
Frankston Primary School Talent Show 
Congratulations to all of our students who have 
participated in the trials and finals of the Frank-
ston Primary School Talent Show. Over the past 
few weeks we have had an enormous number of 
students demonstrate their confidence by per-
forming in front of a large audience. This in itself 
is a wonderful outcome, but also many students 
were  shortlisted for the finals because of their 
entertaining items. Our Junior School finals were 
held last Thursday and the Senior School finals 
were on yesterday. Best wishes to all who have 
performed, we are all waiting excitedly to hear 
the results announced at Monday morningôs 
Assembly.  
 
Things on Next Week 
With the holidays approaching anyone would 
think that we might be winding down but next 
week looks like it will be just as busy as any 
other week during the term. On Wednesday, our 
Year 3/4 students are displaying their ñSpace 
Projectsò and have invited parents and the rest 
of the school to have a look at their work. This is 
being held in the 3/4 classrooms between 2:30 
and 3:30pm. 

  Friday 15th September 2017 

Donôt cope alone!    

CALL PARENTLINE  24 HOURS  - 13 22 89 
 

 

MONTH OF SEPTEMBER 
 

Thursday 21st September 
Footy Dress Up Day 
Gold Coin donation 

 
Special Pie Day 

Please make sure your orders are in by 
Wednesday 20th September 

 
Friday 22nd  September 
Starlab Planetarium Visit  

3/4 Grades 
 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 
Friday 22nd September 

Early dismissal is at 2:30pm  
 
 

School Resumes 
FIRST DAY OF TERM  4 

Monday 9th October 
9am start 3:30pm finish 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
ON REDUCING ABSENCES 
AND COMING TO SCHOOL 
Keep up the great job kids! 
 
 

 

òEVERY DAY COUNTS 
AT SCHOOLó  

FRI 22ND SEPT       ‘LAST DAY OF TERM’         FRI 22ND SEPT              
Donôt forget this is the last day of Term 3 and there is an early dismissal at 2:30pm on 
this day. Please mark this on your calendar as a reminder. 

Newsletter 
     Friends Learning Together 

On Thursday the SRC are hosting our annual  
Footy day to celebrate our AFL teams. A note has 
been sent home and students have been asked to 
bring a gold coin donation, which goes to the  
Trevor Barker Foundation. There will be a parade 
and activities before recess. Together with Footy 
Day we are also offering a special ñFooty Pieò 
lunch so order forms were sent our yesterday.  
On Friday our 3/4 students are having their 
Starlab visit. The Starlab is an inflatable planetari-
um and is always a very exciting way to finish the 
ñSpaceò unit for our students.   
So as you can see there are certainly many excit-
ing things happening. 
 
Special Lunch Treat for Staff 
It was lovely to be approached by a generous 
group of parents who have offered to host a    
special luncheon for our staff  to thank them and 
recognise them for the wonderful work they do. 
Whilst staff donôt expect such generosity they 
certainly appreciate that the work they do is 
acknowledged in such a lovely way. 
 
Next Term 
Looking ahead to next term, we have our Prep ï 
Year 2 Mini Olympics scheduled for Wednesday 
19th October at 9:15am. Parents are welcome to 
come along a watch as the kids participate in a 
number of events during the morning. 
Of course, we also have our Christmas Concert. 
Once again, we are holding a whole school con-
cert on the oval with the "Sound Shell" truck. The 
night will start with a BBQ dinner for all of our fami-
lies followed by an evening of entertainment. The 
Christmas Concert will be held on Tuesday 5th 
December, so please write this date in your dairies 
or on calendars.  
We also have the following events planned 

Year 5/6 Lifesaving Program 
Prep to Year 2 Swimming Program 
Cricket Lighting Premiership Day for Year 5 

and 6 
Year 3/4 camp at Phillip Island 
HPV Events in October and November 
Year 6 Orientation Day 

 
Holidays 
Being the end of term, school finishes next Friday 
at 2:30 pm. Make sure you all enjoy a safe and 
relaxing holiday break and we will see you back at 
school on Monday 9th of October. 

Morry Rubinstein (Principal) 
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Donôt forget this is the last day of Term 3 and there is an early dismissal at 2:30pm on 
this day. Please mark this on your calendar as a reminder. 

 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY                                              
TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS  

CELEBRATING THEIR BIRTHDAY                                  

THIS WEEK 

 Caitlin     Harrison  

 Niamh    Cherie  

 Isaac     Tane  

     May the year ahead be a great one! 

ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 

NOTE: If you are planning to provide a class treat for your childôs 
birthday please check with your childôs teacher first to arrange a   

suitable time and to check on numbers of students in the class.  

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
CLASS AWARDS - LAST WEEK 

PREP C      Mahli  
PREP L       Ayla  
GR 1/2G      Kristain  
GR 1/2M     Hailey  
GR 1/2C       Oran  
GR 1/2J       Armani  
GR 3/4W      Maddi  
GR 3/4V       Asha  
GR 3/4R      Elijah  
GR 5/6M      Kane  
GR 5/6S      Bridie  
GR 5/6V      Jacob  

SPECIALIST AWARDS 
PHYS ED with Mrs Kylie Crebbin 

Shen  1/2G 
VISUAL ARTS with Mrs Siouxsan Major 

Lucy  1/2M 
PERFORMING ARTS with Mrs Sally Grage-Moore  

 Jett  5/6V 
CULTURAL STUDIES with Mrs Sally Grage-Moore 

Niamh 3/4W 

SMOOTHIE CLUB AWARDS 

 
     

                                     
The following children were commended for excellent  
behaviour and attitude OR for achieving personal goals 
set for them. These students joined in celebrations at 
Frankston Primary Schoolôs Smoothie Club as part of the  
óYOU CAN DO ITô  program.              

            Commendable Behaviour Awards                             
 Beau    Isaac  
 Christain   Alice  
 Daniel    Genevieve  
 Ryan    Hans  
 Charles   Nicholas  
 Marcus   Ruslan  
        Personal Goal Award 
         Jacob    Bailey  
                    Lewis  
  

Congratulations kids keep up the great effort! 

CANTEEN TREATS  
 
WEDNESDAY   Dim Sims  $2:00 for two 
                              
                                 

       ICE CREAM FRIDAY  $2:00 each 
Ice cream cones on sale every Friday at lunchtime. 

  FRANKSTON PRIMARY SCHOOLõS  
TOP TEN TIPS FOR THINGS TO DO ON WEEKENDS OR IN THE HOLIDAYS                                       

 
 
 
 

 
1.  Kids MasterChef Keep meals simple ï something such as pizza is perfect. This 
works especially well if the kids have a few friends over. Have a competition as to 
who makes the best pizza ï you can be the judge. Making dough from scratch is fun 
(and tiring!) and very inexpensive. Plus an added bonusïyou donôt have to cook din-
ner! 
 
2. Visit A Country Market If youôre in a big city, travel to the countryside to see 
what it can offer. There are many beautiful markets around that offer fantastic local 
foods, wines (for you ï not the kids), craft etc. Have fun exploring new and exciting 
places.  
 
3. Visit A Park Ohh yeah ï youôve heard that one before. But not just any park, look 
on the internet and find a park that you havenôt been to before. Many of the new  
Council playgrounds are marvelous. There is water play, flying foxes, all sorts of      
do-be-watchits and thing-a-majigs! A lot of them are fun for parents too! 
 
4. Go to the Movies ð At Home borrow or download your favourite kids movie, 
make some popcorn, dim the lights and enjoy the cinema at home! 
 
5. Go Swimming Well, this one is for summer ï check out your local pool. Itôs cheap 
to get in. All kids love swimming! Sick of the local pool? Visit one of the really big 
water parks ï some of them have heated pools indoors! 
 
6. Take A Train Ride There are still a couple of old steam trains around the trap. 
Make a day of it and take the whole family ï even grab Nanna OR Grandpa! 
 
7. Get Out The Board Games They are always loads of fun and can keep kids 
amused for hours. Remember games like: Monopoly- Scrabble- Pictionary 
 
8. Puppet Show At Home Puppet shows have always been the cornerstone of    
imaginative play for children and you can make your own puppet show at home too! 
So collect all your socks that youËre no longer using and get out the glue and buttons 
and have fun creating. 
 
9. Kids Picnic Adventure Let the kids pick somewhere on the map (say within 
50km) that you havenôt been before ï and make a day of it. Take a picnic lunch and 
explore your surroundings. You never know what you might find! 
 
10. Kids Gardening Gardening is one of the great ways to teach children environ-
mental awareness. By having them help you do the gardening and take care of flowers 
or vegetables gives them the chance to value the cycle of life.  

HEAD LICE 
Theyõre Backéor did they never go away??? 

Head lice are common in school-aged children and are the most 
adaptable of creatures.  They have survived living solely on human  
hair for 10,000 years.   
Some of the reasons they have survived for as long as they have are: 

The six legs of a louse end in a claw, allowing them to grip the hair. 
They detect vibration and can hide - (conditioner will help fix this 
problem) 
Head lice can óholdô their breath for 20 mins ï looking like they are 
dead. 
The eggs are attached to the hair with a óglueô like substance.   
Studies conducted on 45 different products to dissolve the óglueô     
showed nothing would dissolve it.  
SOME OVER THE COUNTER PRODUCTS ARE NOT EFFECTIVE 

The good newséit is holiday time and a great time to check. 

 We know where they live and we know how to find them. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

If you follow these steps, once 
a week, the control of head lice 
in your home will be greatly   
improved. 
Step1 Comb inexpensive hair conditioner on to dry, brushed 

(detangled) hair.  This makes it difficult for lice to grip the 
hair or run around. 

Step 2 Wipe the conditioner from the comb onto a paper towel or   
tissue. 

Step 3  Look on the tissue and on the comb for lice and eggs. 
Step 4  If lice or eggs are found, the child should be treated  with an 
  effective lotion. 
Step 5 If the child has been treated recently and only hatched eggs 

are found, you may not have to be treated since the eggs 
could be from the old infection. 

 


